M. E. VIBRATIONS

The mechanical engineering department would
like to extend a heartfelt welcome to the new
and returning students as well as our alumni.
We hope you’re looking forward to an
interesting new year.

Your Mechanical Engineering Department at
the University of Kansas has again had an
exciting year. We have purchased an autoclave
with the funds supplied by the Barton and
Forrest Hoglund Laboratory endowment. This
new facility will greatly increase our
capabilities in the area of composite materials.
The autoclave allows our undergraduate
students to fabricate and build light weight and
strong components for their design projects.
The autoclave also allows us to expand our
research efforts in composite materials by
allowing experimental confirmation of
analytical predictions. Endowed funds such as
this are critical in maintaining the quality of our
students educational experience.

Students have been very active in the SAE
competitions. They entered a Formula I vehicle
in this years competition and finished ahead of

all the other schools in the Big Eight conference.

Our senior design students continued the
tradition of supporting the Capper Foundation
sheltered workshop and physically challenged

children with several of their design projects.
The student section of ASME again sponsored
the annual Rube Goldberg competition at
Engineering Exposition. The various devices
entered were extremely creative and provided a
great deal of excitement and positive publicity
for Mechanical Engineering. The students in
ASME this year decided to have separate
competitions for grade school, high school and
university students. The introduction of the fun
and interesting things that can be done in
engineering to grade school and high school
students should be very positive for our
department in the future.

New faculty that have joined the department
include, Robin Hibbard, Wilthea Hibbard and
Robb Sorem. Robin’s interests include vehicle
dynamics, dynamics and control of
manufacturing systems, vibrations and he is
working with Don Gyorog in supporting our
SAE student competitions. Wilthea’s interests
include mechanical design, computer aided
manufacturing, telerobotics and dynamics.
Wilthea is also active in the student chapter of
Society of Women Engineers. Rob’s interests
include the development of new finite element
analysis (FEA) techniques and the application of
FEA to real problems including the application
of composite material analysis.

The mechanical engineering department
currently consists of 15 faculty members who
have a variety of interest, knowledge and




